COMMON COUNCIL

April 16, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by everyone in attendance.

Prayer was given by Councilman Peckinpaugh

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York.

ROLL CALL:

Mary Brewington	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jerry Walden	Present
Aaron Dicken	Present
Mark Koger	Present
Lynn Perdue	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Present

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

• Vice President Hancock moved to suspend the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and approve. Councilman Walden seconded. Motion carried 7-0

Mary	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Brewington	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes

PUBLIC HEARING:

No Public Hearings

PROCLAMATIONS:

• No Proclamations

RESOLUTIONS:

• No Resolutions

ORDINANCES:

No Ordinances

OTHER BUSINESS:

• No other Council business.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Council-lady Abbott:

Noted:

- Questioned flooding sites at South 25th and Broad as well as 30th and 31st Streets and Broad. Mayor York informed the finishing work should fix the issue.
- Update on Paving. Director Barker stated due to weather the target date is now May 7th, noting all roads scheduled will be milled and resurfaced.

Welcomed Mike Bergum to the Park Superintendents position.

Noted;

Requested Glenwood Drive be reviewed to add to paving list. Director Barker stated he would review.

14th to 15th on Race needs one way signage.

1400 Plaza update. Mayor York informed the RDC would be reviewing and possibly approving financing at the 4/25/18 meeting scheduled for 8am.

Councilman Walden:

Councilman Hancock:

Noted;

Councilman Dicken:

Requested Spring and 16th be reviewed for paving or patching. Noted;

Requested Special Issues Committee consider live streaming Council Meetings.

Ordinance regarding cars parked on lawns. Inspector Melton updated.

President Koger:

Noted;

No report.

Councilman Perdue:

Noted;

No report.

Councilman Peckinpaugh: Noted;

Hats off to city workers over the last few months dealing with weather.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

Mayor York announced the 30 year anniversary of Chief Boatright and welcomed back Ed Hill from knee surgery.

Superintendent Bergum updated Council on a possible grant with a presentation being presented at the next Council meeting.

Superintendent Phipps informed Council 17 cuts have been repaired.

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCIL:

o No citizens appeared before Council.

Councilman Peckinpaugh moved to adjourn. Meeting adjourned.

Presiding Officer of the Common Council

Christy York, Clerk

Approved by me this 16th day of April, 2018.

Christy York, Clerk Treasurer